## October 30, 1989

Faculty Meeting Minutes
School of Law
Dean's Conference Room, 4:00 PM

PRESENT: Bergman, Burr, Desiderio, Ellis, W., Flickinger, Gonzales, Grubb, Hermann, Kelly, Kovnat, MacPherson, Occhialino, Parnall, Romero,

Scheible, Sedillo Lopez, Taylor, West, and Winograd.

Student Representatives: Cantwell, Rasheed, and Singdahlsen.

Others Present: Estes and Price.

## Dean's Report:

The Dean has had only one person indicate interest in the recently donated sponsored memberships for the American Judicature Society. The faculty were reminded that they should let him know if they wish to take advantage of one of these memberships.

The faculty joined Dean Parnall in congratulating Professor Dick Gonzales was for the recent publication of his book, <u>Examination of Witnesses</u>, published by Callaghan.

The 19th Far West Regional Conference on Women and the Law held last weekend at the Hilton here in Albuquerque went well. All who attended and participated were thanked.

The Law School's participation in the UNM Showcase for homecoming last weekend also went well. Mary Beth West estimated that 75 people attended activities held in Bratton Hall.

Recent faculty activities include Professor Al Utton's recent Transboundary Resources Report and Professor Chuck DuMars' recent presentation in Roswell on Water Resources in New Mexico.

## October 30, 1989

Dean Parnall announced that faculty support services are in the process of reorganization. Word processing needs are now being handled by Torild Kristiansen and Sabra Dreyer and faculty members should take such projects directly to these two members of the staff. Non-word processing faculty support tasks should be directed to Janet Cox and Nancy Larson. Additional staff resources are available for special projects and needs and Peggy Lovato should be contacted to make these arrangements.

UNM School of Law will be hosting the regional CLEO program during the Summer of 1990. As in the past, the Instituto program will be incorporated into the CLEO program. A Director and several Instructors are needed, so interested faculty should talk to the Dean about participating.

Faculty were reminded that Mr. L. Stanley Chauvin, the President of the American Bar Association, will be visiting the Law School tomorrow, from 11:30 am - 1:00 pm. There will be a luncheon in the Forum and all faculty and students were invited to attend.

The Emil Gumpert Award from the American College of Trial Lawyers will be presented to the UNM School of Law on November 15, 1989. There will be a formal sitdown luncheon following the convocation in the Bondurant Lecture Hall (Room 2401) at 1:00 pm. RSVPs should be directed to Onnie Wootton.

Faculty, staff, and students were invited to the Student Bar Association's Halloween Happy Hour on October 31, 1989 from 4:30-7:30 pm at the Seaguil Street Restaurant.

The faculty joined Professor Desiderio in congratulating Professor Scott Taylor on his recent article on captive insurance companies. Dean Parnall further thanked Professor Taylor for his involvement in obtaining a \$500 donation to the Law School from Laflin, Lewin, and Tucker. The firm included praise for the excellence of our tax law students in their donation letter.

The minutes of the October 23, 1989 faculty meeting were approved as corrected for a typographical error.

## Ad Hoc Committee Report Law School Policy on Use of Old Exams:

Professor Dick Gonzales handed out two drafts of proposed language for the Law School's policy on the use of old exams. A continuance was requested to allow for review and comment of these drafts. The faculty were asked to give any input to either Professor Gonzales or Professor Occhialino. Discussion will continue at the November 13, 1989 faculty meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 4:20 pm.

E.A. Jenkins-Smith Faculty Secretary